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Headteacher’s Hello 
It’s been an action-packed week with a wealth of trips and 
visits going on, as well as the children undertaking their 
end-of-term tests and assessments. Both Reception and 
Year 1 have had successful visits to Whitton Library and 
thank you to all the parents who were able to help with 
walking. Year 2 and Year 3 had a joint trip to London on 
Tuesday to visit the London Transport Museum and the 
British Museum respectively. Despite the long coach 
journey, Miss Lancaster and Miss Lawrence were very 
proud of the children, so well done to all of them. Again, 
thank you to the parents who were able to help out. Also on 
Tuesday Year 5 took part in the Richmond Singing Festival 
(albeit at the Rose Theatre in Kingston!). Despite not being 
able to have practised as much as we had hoped, they sang 
beautifully for their two collective songs alongside the choirs 
from St Edmund’s and Nelson primary schools, on stage in 
front of hundreds of people. Thank you to all the parents 
who were able to take time out to come and see the 
performance. Both the Netball Team and the Girls’ and 
Boys’ Football Teams had matches this week, so please 
see later in the newsletter for details about this. 
 
 

Thank you to the School Association for arranging the 
Easter Egg Mufti Day today and look out for more 
information about SA events happening next week in their 
newsletter slot.  
 

Please look out for Freya and Ollie on Sunday when they 
will be acting as mascots for the England Men’s Football 
Team at Wembley. We are very proud that they are able to 
represent both BP and the Anti-Bullying Ambassadors when 
they walk on the pitch. Well done to Ireland winning the 
Grand Slam last week in the rugby and good luck to the 
England Women’s Rugby Team as they start their Six 
Nations competition. 
 

Have a restful weekend. Mr Corke 

Attendance 
The previous week’s attendance; 

CLASS % 

Friendship 97.78 

Endurance 86.25 

Peace 91.11 

Forgiveness 96.67 

Reverence 94.00 

Service 92.78 

Justice 94.87 
 

____________________________________________________ 
 

Celebration Worship 
For hard work, great improvement or good behaviour  

CLASS  

Friendship Whole Class 

Endurance Maha & Madison 

Peace Whole Class 

Forgiveness Jude 

Reverence Maya 

Service Whole Class 

Justice Charlotte 
 

____________________________________________________ 
 

Easter Service  
On Thursday next week (30th March), we have our Easter 
Service at St Augustine’s Church, starting at 10.30am. The 
children will begin to leave BP just before 10am, so if there 
are any parents who are able to walk with their child’s 
class, please let your child’s teacher know or send an 
email in to the office. We hope as many of you as possible 
will be able to join us, with the service lasting around 45-50 
minutes or so. 
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School Dinner Menu 
Next terms’ school dinner menu is now up and available to 
view on our website. Don’t forget; all children from 
Reception Class to Year 2 are entitled to universal free 
school meals. Children in Years’ 3 – 6 are chargeable 
(unless you qualify for Free School Meals) and cost £2.60 
per meal. As you can see from the menu, a wide variety of 
nutritious meals are on offer daily.  
 

___________________________________________________ 
 
 

Textile Bank 
The textile bin is located down the side path of the school. 
We accept the following wearable items:  
All men's, ladies and children's clothing including 

• School Uniform  
• Paired Shoes  
• Handbags, bags, ties and belts  
• Bed linen, towels, soft toys  

 
We cannot accept: 

• Duvets, pillows or cushions 
• Carpets or rugs  
• Used underwear or socks  
• Curtains 
• Textile off cuts, yarns or threaded material 

 
Our main aim is to promote recycling and prevent used 
clothing ending up in landfill. In addition, we will also be 
able to raise money for school as we will receive a small 
payment for each kilogramme of textiles donated. 
___________________________________________________ 

 
 

Emailing the School Office 
If emailing the School please can you always send emails 
to our main info@bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk account.  
 
When we email you, we will mainly use our new Scopay 
system, where emails will be sent from 
bishopperrincofepri@scopay.com. We have been made 
aware that sending direct emails to this email address will 
not work. However, if you use the reply option to emails 
we send from bishopperrincofepri@scopay.com  they will 
be directed to our main school “info” inbox.  
 

Netball and Football News 
The Netball and Football teams both had fixtures this 
week, with the Netball team narrowly losing 2-1 to 
Heathfield Juniors on Monday and the both the Girls’ and 
the Boys’ Football teams losing to St Edmund’s. The Girls 
lost 4-0 and the Boys lost 11-0. Both the Football and 
Netball teams worked really hard and never gave up. 
They have their final round of local league matches next 
week, with the football teams playing against Nelson on 
Monday and the netballers playing at home to St 
Edmund’s. Good luck! 
___________________________________________________ 

 
 

Careers Day – 26th May 2023  
 

Thank you to those who have already offered up your 
time, an email was sent to you this week booking you in 
for the event.  
 
We will be holding our Y5 & 6 Career day on Friday 26th 
May. We need volunteers (from the sectors below) to 
come in on the afternoon of the 26th May and speak for 
four, 10-15-minute-long sessions about their career. The 
event will take place between 1:30PM and 3:00PM. If you, 
a family member, or friend are interested in volunteering 
to speak about a career, please email the school office 
info@bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk with your career type 
and a brief description that we can share with the children 
to help them select which speakers to visit.  
 
• Charity and voluntary work 
• Creative arts and design 
• Energy and utilities 
• Engineering and manufacturing 
• Environment and agriculture 
• Healthcare 
• Hospitality and events management 
• Law 
• Law enforcement and security 
• Leisure, sport and tourism 
• Property and construction 
• Retail 
• Sales 
• Science and pharmaceuticals 
• Social care 
 
___________________________________________________ 

 
 

48 Hour Isolation Reminder  
Please be reminded, if your child experiences vomiting or 
diarrhoea they will need to stay at home for 48 hours from 
the last episode before returning to school. 
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30th March 
Easter End of Term Service at St Augustine’s Church at 10:30 

Y5 & 6 to Turing House School Performance  
 
 

31st March 

Easter Egg Distribution - SA 

Second Hand Uniform Sale - SA 

Last day of Term – School closes 1:30pm 

3rd – 14th April Easter Holidays – School Closed 

17th April Children return to school  

20th April Y5 & Y6 HSBC Maths Sessions 

24th April  Y2 to Whitton Library 
 

25th April 
Y6 to St Augustine’s Church  

School Police Officer to Y5 

27th April YR Hearing Tests  

28th April Y3 to Whitton Library  

1st May Bank Holiday – School Closed  

2 – 5th May Y5 Residential Trip, Isle of Wight 

8th May Bank Holiday – School Closed 

11th May Y5 – Shakespeare Workshop at School 
 

15th May 
School Police Officer to Y4 

Y6 to Whitton Library 

16th May Y5 to St Augustine’s Church  

18th May Class/Group Photography Day 

23rd May Y4 to St Augustine’s Church 
 

26th May 
Y 5 & 6 Careers Day 

Y4 to Whitton Library  

29th May – 2nd June Half Term – School Closed 

5th June INSET Day – School Closed 

6th June Children return to School 

 School Nurse to Y2 

9th June YR Bocketts Farm Trip  packed lunch required 

12th May Y5 to Whitton Library  

13th May Y5 to Orange Tree Theatre, late return to school – more details 
to follow 

If you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of children who attend Bishop Perrin CE Primary School, these should be 
reported to the Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Mr Corke. In his absence, concerns should be reported to the Deputy 

Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Miss Macklearn. The School’s Safeguarding Governor is Lucy James. 
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